
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
ON SAN RAFAEL CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT ENTERING INTO AN 

ENERGY SERVICES CONTRACT  
(GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 4217.10 ET SEQ.) 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of the intention of the Board of Trustees of the San 
Rafael City School District (“District”) to consider entering into an energy services 
contract (“Agreement”) to design, construct, and install high efficiency boilers to 
replace outdated equipment in San Rafael High School’s AD Building, all pursuant to 
the terms of Government Code section 4217.12. 
 
The time and place set for the public hearing on the intention of the Board 
of Trustees of the District to consider entering into the Agreement is 
Monday, June 10, 2019 at 6:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as practicable, at the 
District Office Board Room, 310 Nova Albion Way, San Rafael, California.  At such 
time the testimony of all interested persons for or against the proposed Agreement 
will be heard. Any protest pertaining to the regularity or sufficiency of the 
proceedings shall be in writing and shall clearly set forth the irregularities and 
defects to which the objection is made.  Any written protest shall be filed with the 
Clerk of the Board on or before the time set for the hearing.  The District may waive 
any irregularities in the form or content of any written notice and at the hearing may 
correct minor defects in the proceedings.  Written protests may be withdrawn, in 
writing, at any time before the conclusion of the hearing. 
 
DATED: May 23, 2019. 
 
Dr. Daniel A. Zaich 
Senior Director, Capital Improvements 
San Rafael City Schools 
 
 


